DAVID VITTER LOUISIANA

DEPUTY WHIP

Small Business and Entrepreneurship Chairman

Environment and Public Works

Transportation and Infrastructure Subcommittee Chairman

Judiciary

Immigration, Refugees and Border Security Subcommittee Deputy Chairman

Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

WASHINGTON, D.C.

Hart Senate Office Building Suite SH-516 Washington, DC 20510 (202) 224-4623 Fax: (202) 228-5061

BATON ROUGE

858 Convention Street Baton Rouge, LA 70802 (225) 383-0331 Fax: (225) 383-0952

Website with F-Mail Access: vitter.senate.gov

September 29, 2015

Ms. Larine Moore U.S. Department of Energy (FE-34) Office of Oil and Gas Global Security and Supply Office of Fossil Energy Forrestal Building, Room 3E-042 Washington, DC 20585

Re: Cameron LNG LLC, FE Docket No. 15-90-LNG NFTA

Dear Ms. Moore,

Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments on Cameron LNG's application to export additional supplies of domestically produced natural gas from its LNG terminal in Cameron Parish, Louisiana to countries that do not have a free trade agreement with the United States. I strongly support this application as do community and business leaders throughout the area.

As you know, Cameron LNG started construction on its LNG export terminal in 2014, representing an investment of approximately \$10 billion in the state. This project is creating about 3,000 construction jobs and has already provided a major boost to the regional and U.S. economy.

Cameron LNG is now seeking authorization from the Department of Energy and Federal Energy Regulatory Commission to significantly expand the terminal and export additional supplies of LNG to markets overseas. The expansion keeps these construction workers employeed for a longer period of time and creates even more economic value for local businesses and the community.

The expanded Cameron LNG project will help provide some of our vast supplies of natural gas to our allies overseas as well as generate positive benefits for our economy. For these reasons, I urge the Department of Energy to approve this application as soon as practical. Thank you in advance for your consideration and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

David Vitter U.S.Senate